MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 10th OCTOBER 2014 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. K. Haynes, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. M. Stanton and
Cllr. L. Chilton
In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk), Mr. D. May and Mr. S. Webb (Parishioners) 
Public Participation
Mr. S. Webb (parishioner) had written to the Parish Council with regard to the proposed residential development close to Dalebrook at Winshill.  He was concerned that the addition of over 100 new dwellings would cause problems due to the lack of schools, shops, doctors etc and would also create traffic problems.   He was aware that a similar site at Linton which had recently been referred to appeal and had resulted in the rejection decision by SDDC being over-ruled at considerable expense     Whilst the application for Dalebrook had not yet been lodged he was concerned that it would be automatically approved.

Cllr. M. Stanton enquired if the street light that was not working had been repaired – no.    Also if the site hut
 had been removed from the building site at the Cedars – no   He will follow up.
Cllr. M. Stanton also advised that a fuel poverty scheme was being organized by Rural Action Derbyshire which is arranging for a bulk buying agreement could mean cheaper fuel.

Cllr. L. Chilton reported that the rebuilding of the wall in Newton Lane was progressing on time – all the stone blocks will be replaced and the hedge will be replanted.
A parishioner enquired why a lamp post light had been replaced with a brighter fitting – Cllr. L. Chilton advised that this type was cheaper to run and similar fittings would be used in future on an as and when needed basis. 

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/10
Apologies for absence.
Received from Cllr. D. Smith and Cllr. P. Smith
2/10
Variation in order of business
No change deemed necessary
3/10
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared.
4/10
Planning Applications and Decisions

22 Main Street, Newton Solney – decision pending
Land at Church Lane, Newton Solney – application refused by SDDC – now gone to appeal

2 The End, Newton Solney, - decision pending
5/10
Minutes of the previous meeting.
These were circulated, read and approved– Proposed by Cllr. K. Haynes and seconded by Cllr. J  Shorthouse
6/10
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/10
Outstanding Matters

None
8/10
Clerks report
A letter had been received from a resident living on the boundary of the recreation ground complaining of a tree close to his boundary that is overhanging his rear garden.    Cllr. Shorthouse offered to visit and discuss with the occupier.
Figures for usage of the summer activities had been supplied by SDDC –



Playmobile – 17,    Climbing Wall – 16,  Commonwealth Mobile – 6
9/10
Chairmans report.

Cllr. Hill announced that he had been presented by the local W.I. with a cheque for £1,000 which will be used to purchase picnic tables to be sited close to the children’s play area on the Recreation Ground. These should be in place within two months to coincide with the new play area equipment.   The Parish Council would like to express their sincere thanks to the W.I. 

An e-mail had been received asking for a digital photograph of a tomb in the local churchyard.  A photograph had been made by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and this was e-mailed by Cllr. Hill within 24 hours.
            Cllr. Hill also announced the dates of a number of seminars to be held at SDDC.   The Christmas Market which had proved such a success last year will be held again on 30th November – 12.00 noon to 4.00 pm.     Following a previous suggestion that the Parish Council may help with the cost of replacing a window at the village hall, providing that funds are available and a number of competitive quotes are obtained by the village hall committee.

Cllr. Hill had received an invoice from Mr. R. Dennis for materials used on the recreation ground.
.e is on he 10/10
Parish Councilors reports.
Cllr. J. Shorthouse mentioned that she had received information that a tent had been erected close to river, presumably by anglers.  Overnight camping is not permitted and residents are advised to dial 101 if this happens again.
11/10
Play Equipment
A quotation of £13,000 plus VAT for new children’s play area equipment had been received to which the Parish Council has already received a grant of £8733   It was proposed by Cllr. G. Plowman and seconded by Cllr. K. Haynes that an order should be confirmed – anticipated date before erection – 2 months -   Cllr. F. Hill expressed the thanks of the Parish Council to Cllr. K. Haynes for the research and work in organization of the equipment.
12/10
Recreation Field

The Fields in Trust application has now been approved and we are awaiting the final document for signature.  This will have the effect of protecting the field in perpetuity for the village
13/10
Remembrance Day 

The Parish Council will again attend the Remembrance Day and present a wreath.  It was proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. K. Haynes that the Parish Council should again donate a cheque for £25 to British Legion.
14/10   EMIP Rail Hub.

Cllr. F. Hill and the Clerk had attended a further meeting at Repton on 22nd September.


It was learned that the site was one of five being considered of which two will be approved.   One of the other sites is Kegworth/Donnington which has all necessary agreement but requires £140 million of public money whereas the Toyota option does not require funding.


Actions to be taken include:- Traffic flow details both present and pre Toyota, Cost of consultant (which will not be subsidized by the developers), A joint letter from PCs to developers on lack of information

A possible joint meeting with the developers and Parish Councils to a register of interest 
15/10
Areas of improvement and amenities.

Cllr. Hill informed that we should consider making efforts to ensure the village remains clean, smart and attractive.     He asked the other councillors to suggest  improvement work at our next meeting.

It was also suggested that parishioners should be asked in the newsletter to participate.

16/10   Bonfire Night

The annual bonfire night will this year be held on 1st November and final arrangements are currently being made.
17/10
Finance
The bank account stood at £21,393.39 on 1st October 2014 with a further £6000 being held on deposit with SDDC, plus recent donation of £1000

Ringfenced donations 

Cricket Match



£125





Village Hall New Year Parties
£553





Christmas Market


£736





Sports Day



£622.40





Big lottery Grant


£8733





W.I.




£1000

Ringfenced 


Possible Village Hall expenditure
£5000





Parish Council expenditure

£10000




Possible water supply to Rec. Gr
£1478


Cheques requiring payment 










R. Parker

Fees





£129.09



M. Bennett

Grass cutting




£50


R. Dennis

Materials for Recreation Ground

£300

Payment approved
To consider requests for funding under s 137 – none - received
18/10
Date and time of next meeting
 Parish Council meeting will be held on Friday November 14th at 7.45pm at the Newton Solney Village Hall .Preceded at 7.30 to allow the inspection of any new planning applications.

PART 2 – EXEMPT ITEMS - none
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.15pm
